
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Friday 22 May2020   

Week 6 Term 2 

Kia orana, Kia ora,  Malo lelei, Talofa lava, Namaste, Fakalofa lahi atu ,Bula vinaka, Ni hao, greetings to 

all whānau and friends of Flat Bush School, 

 

Thank you to all FBS whānau for having your beautiful children back in school with us this week.  

We have really enjoyed reconnecting with our learners in person, after many weeks doing so remotely. 

Our school website ​www.flatbush.school.nz​ continues to share and show learning that is happening in all of 

our classrooms. Our teachers have agreed that this is a great space to showcase what great learning and hard 

work is taking place in their rooms. The website is a ‘window’ into what each class is working on and a chance 

to celebrate the achievement and progress of all FBS learners. 

A massive shout out of thanks to all FBS whānau for your patience and understanding with the Contact Tracing 

registers at our gates. This is a requirement for all workplaces, and rather than close our gates all day we have 

chosen an option that still ensures our FBS whānau are able to enter. Thank you for working with us on this, we 

will continue this practice until we are advised otherwise from the Ministry of Health. 

Thank you also to everyone who is ringing the office to let us know you are dropping off a school lunch or have 

to collect your child. This is great team work from us all, especially Whaea Tania who is collecting lunches from 

both of our gates. Please keep an eye on the school’s digital sign which is at the front of the school on Flat 

Bush Road, this is a great space for us to communicate with all whānau events and happenings in our school. 

Next week we will continue as we have this week, staggered finish times for our Juniors/Middle/Senior 

classrooms, gates open from 8.15am-9am and then locked between 9.30am-2.30pm. 

This week has been all about face to face reconnecting with our amazing learners and our awesome FBS 

whānau. Have a safe and happy weekend and remember  if you have any questions or concerns in regards to 

anything school related, please let us know. If you have positive words and encouragement for the work our 

school is doing, feel free to let the entire world know!! 

 

Proud to be your Principal, 

Mr Avatea 

 

Learner Profiles  

    
Tioata Lefao 
Favourite Food: Chocolate 
Favourite Movie: Lion King 2 
Favourite Sport: Rugby 
Favourite Teacher: Ms Young 
Favourite Drink: Coke 
 

Noah Robertson 
Favourite Food: ​ Pizza 
Favourite Movie: Take home pay 
Favourite Drink: Fanta 
Favourite Teacher: Ms Vaka 
Favourite Sport: Basketball 
 

 
Janne Tofaeono Tie 
Favourite Food: Wendys 
Favourite Movie:The Croods 
Favourite Sport:Netball 
Favourite Teacher: Mrs Crawley 
Favourite Drink: Fanta 

 

We will be featuring some Art and Inquiry work. 
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